## **Mary Sharp**

From:

Jeff Popp

Sent: To: Wednesday, 9 April 2014 11:26 AM mayoralCoS@goldcoast.gld.gov.au

Subject:

Letter from the Acting Premier

**Attachments:** 

img-4080857-0001.pdf

Wayne,

I hope this finds you well. I've attached a letter in response to Deputy Mayor regarding the Broadwater Marine

Park.

Please feel free to give me a call if you have any questions/concerns,

Regards,

Jeff.



## Jeff Popp

Chief of Staff

Office of the Hon. Jeff Seeney MP / Deputy Premier, Minister for State

Development, Infrastructure and Planning

Phone: 07 3224 5762 | Fax: 07 3210 2185 | Mobile

Executive Building | 100 George Street | Brisbane | QLD 4000

PO Box 15009 | City East | Brisbane | QLD 4002

Great State. Great Opportunity.

Your ref: MS#43668541

Our ref: OUT14/2728

Councillor Donna Gates
Acting Mayor
Gold Coast City Council
PO Box 5042
GOLD COAST MAIL CENTRE OLD 9729

Dear Councillor Gates

Thank you for your letter of 28 March 2014. In my letter to Mayor Tom Tate on 12 February 2014, I raised a number of issues that would have to be addressed by Gold Coast City Council and ASF Consortium if state land were to be made available for the development of a Cruise Ship Terminal (CST) in the Broadwater.

In additional to a range of technical and environmental issues that needed to be addressed, the State Government believes it appropriate for council to undertake extensive community consultation to provide evidence of the degree of public support for the proposal.

As previously stated to ASF, and the public, conclusion of the Broadwater Marine Project process enabled ASF to release information from their proposal, if they so choose.

Additionally, whilst ASF have now entered into the Integrated Resort Developments (IRD) procurement process, they will be notified, along with all proponents, that due to the extensive public interest in the project the State has decided that proponents may, if they wish to do so, publicly release certain details of their Expressions of Interest responses. ASF is able to make its own assessment as to which information it is comfortable releasing as part of that process.

My previous letter clearly stated that the state has fulfilled its obligations under the former Memorandum of Understanding and that it ceases to take effect. As the fate of this project now lies squarely with Gold Coast City Council, I see no need for any revised agreement.

If you require any further information, Jeff Popp in my office will assist and can be contacted on 3719 7071.

Yours sincerely

Sch. 4(3)(3)

JEFF SEENEY MP

<u>DEPUTY PREMIER</u>

<u>Minister for State Development, Infrastructure and Planning</u>

Level 12 Executive Building
100 George St Brisbane
PO Box 15009 Cily East
Queensland 4002 Australia
Telephone +61 7 3224 4600
Facsimile +61 7 3210 2185
Email deputypremier@ministerial.qld.gov.au

## **Mary Sharp**

From:

Jeff Popp

Sent:

Wednesday, 9 April 2014 1:27 PM

To:

Mayoral CoS

Subject:

RE: Letter from the Acting Premier

Brilliant, thanks Wayne.

From: Mayoral CoS [mailto:mayoralcos@goldcoast.qld.gov.au]

Sent: Wednesday, 9 April 2014 1:09 PM

To: Jeff Popp

Subject: RE: Letter from the Acting Premier

Thanks – all good. Glad to see they are released to give out what 'they' want.

Mayor Tate is in the US at the moment but have passed it on to him and Acting Mayor has got it as well.

Kind regards,

Sch. 4(3)(3)

Wayne Moran Chief of Staff

Office of the Mayor Tom Tate

T: 07 5581 5283

Sch. 4(3)(3)

P: PO Box 5042 Gold Coast Mail Centre Qld 9729

A: 135 Bundall Road Bundall Qld 4217

W: cityofgoldcoast.com.au

CITY OF

GOLD

From: Jeff Popp [mailto:Jeff.Popp@ministerial.qld.gov.au]

Sent: Wednesday, 9 April 2014 11:26 AM

To: Mayoral CoS

Subject: Letter from the Acting Premier

Wayne

I hope this finds you well. I've attached a letter in response to Deputy Mayor regarding the Broadwater Marine Park.



Please feel free to give me a call if you have any questions/concerns,

Regards,

Jeff.

Jeff Popp